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Item:
Capital Project Amendment No. 20CPA000006 - Reallocating $4.500 from the Wastewater Treatment
Land Purchase Capital Project (SE052) to Stirrup Iron Creek Capital Project (SE056)

Date of BOCC Meeting: October 14, 2019

Request for Board Action:

The Board is requested to approve the Capital Project Amendment No. 20CPA000006 reallocating $4,500 from
the Wastewater Treatment Land Purchase Capital Project (SE052) to Stirrup Iron Creek Capital Project
(SE056).

The land acquisition was finalized in 2016 and the remaining funds are no longer needed for this purpose of
project SE052. The reallocation of funds will be used to process the final construction contract change order
with Carolina Civilworks to complete the Stirrup Iron Creek Project (SE056). The change order is to replace a
unistrut rack with an aluminum plate and hood over the control panels. This change was requested by Durham
County Utilities Division. This change will allow staff to perform electrical work within control panels under a
hood which will provide shade or protection from rain as needed.

Alignment with Strategic Plan: This action is in accordance with Durham County Strategic Plan Goal 4:
“Environmental Stewardship and Community Prosperity”. These funds ensure completion of the Stirrup Iron
Creek Pump Station upgrade project.

Resource Persons: Jay Gibson, PE, General Manager; Peri Manns, Interim General Manager; Stephanie
Brixey, Deputy Director; and Keith Lane, Budget Director.

County Manager’s Recommendation: The County Manager recommends the Board to approve the Capital
Project Amendment No. 20CPA000006 reallocating $4,500 from the Wastewater Treatment Land Purchase
Capital Project (SE052) to Stirrup Iron Creek Capital Project (SE056).

County Manager:
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